TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL AGM

20 November 2011
Lostwithiel Golf & Country Club

Sue welcomed the gathered members to the AGM and went through the basic housekeeping concerning the AGM. Sue thanked the Golf Club for changing, and improving, the facilities to provide the best possible experience.
1 Apologies

Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Ebby Anstey (Redruth), Ian Smith (Restormel), Vanessa Moyle (Redruth), Jennifer Rodda (Redruth), Brenda Brooker (Newquay), Val Flatt (Truro-Morlaix), Jean Anderson (Truro-Morlaix)
2 Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted. These were proposed by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), seconded by Stephanie Yates (Saltash). Passed unanimously.

3 Matters arising

There were no matters arising.
4 Correspondence

None received other than day-to-day emails, for example updating of delegates etc. There has been notice from a community in the Puy de Dome in central France, looking for a link with any town with a mining link. Beatrice was looking into this matter.
Beatrice has made a link with the Feock twinning link in L’Hopital Comfret. She was hoping to find a link. She had also communicated with Daoulas; the lady in charge had died, but her husband was hoping to resurrect links. In Helston the Mayor and his wife were very much in favour of twinning; however, there had been a vote of no confidence in the mayor and at the moment, chaos seems to reign over the matter. In Millbrook there has been a move to promote twinning. A lady had attended the September meeting who was trying to put twinning back on its feet.
Cawsand had stated there was no benefit in being affiliated. However, it was pointed out that often public premises require full insurance in order to use them. The recent horrendous road traffic accident near Taunton highlighted the need for careful management of affairs.

5 Chairman’s Report
Sue welcomed everyone to the AGM of the Twinning Committee for Cornwall, being held for the fourth year at Lostwithiel Golf and Country Club.

Over the last twelve months it has been very much “business as usual” for the TCC with our meetings held quarterly in Lostwithiel. We did, however, decide to cancel our April meeting when it became apparent that the majority of those normally attending would be unable to do so for a variety of reasons, including other twinning commitments. We did make up for this with record attendances at the other three meetings, and it has been heartening to see a number of new faces.

These meetings are the backbone of our organisation and the sharing of ideas for fund-raising events, places to take our visitors etc. and general advice on how to proceed in financially challenging times has been very helpful to the organisations whose delegates attend regularly. I hope that the organisations which are unable to send a delegate can still read the reports sent out with the minutes of each meeting and perhaps glean some new ideas to add to their regular calendar of events.

We have only to turn on the television or the radio these days to hear that the idea of European partnership is being challenged by the economic problems currently besetting many countries in the Euro zone and the EU in general. It is at such times that we can all too easily withdraw into a nationalistic feeling that it is all the fault of decisions taken by the all-pervasive “them” and really nothing to do with “us”. It is at times like this that the existence of strong links between twinning partners helps to keep us united and gives us an insight into how our neighbouring countries are being affected by similar circumstances to our own.

Giving an opportunity for young people to raise their awareness of other cultures has always been central to the ethos of twinning. It is heartening to hear that at least some of our member associations are managing to incorporate young people into their activities, though many report that this is becoming increasingly difficult. It was with this idea in mind that the Ernestine and Edwin Jones Bursary was first introduced and for many years it has offered a wide variety of young people an opportunity to partake in a European experience that would otherwise have been unavailable to them. Sadly we were this year unable to award a bursary due to the lack of applicants, and we hope that this situation can be rectified in the future.

It is usually a feature of our AGM that we have a report from a bursary recipient and obviously this will not happen this year. In its place we are going to give delegates an opportunity to get to know each other a little better and carry out some research which, I hope, will be of interest to us all. More about that when the business meeting is concluded.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the other vital members of the committee; Rick who ably manages our general administration; Fred who keeps our finances in order but who sadly can’t be with us today due to ill-health, and Beatrice who has organised both our main events this year despite the huge demands of her other commitments. I would also like to say a word of thanks to Ebby who has offered his apologies due to continuing ill-health. We hope he will make a swift recovery. Finally, thanks go to Peter Coxwell who scrutinizes our accounts so carefully.
Finally I would like to thank all of those who have worked so hard to keep their associations in good health over the past year, as committee members, behind the scenes, as delegates and in some cases all of the above. Thank you for coming today and I hope you will leave with information you will want to discuss with the rest of your associations to help you move forward.

6 Treasurer’s Report

In Fred’s absence, Ann presented the financial report, as outlined below:-.
Receipts










£
Current a/c balance brought forward
1331.57

AGM & Conference
505.00

Insurance
1113.00

Affiliation fee
400.00

Lottery
381.00

Portman Building Society, closing cheque
160.00

Donation from Jill Harris
10.00

Boules Day, Late receipts from 2009
64.00

                     Net receipts from 2011
61.50

                                                                                                  _______             


4026.07

Payments


£
AGM & Conference
734.25

Insurance
1220.62

Administration
60.00

Lottery
20.00

                                                                                                  _______





2034.87

Balance of HSBC Current a/c at 14.10.11
1991.20

Less outstanding cheque ( S Lumley)
30.54








1960.66

HSBC Savings a/c balance at 14.05.11
1262.34

                                                                                                  _______





Total of all accounts
3223.00

Mike Macoun (Launceston) asked for further details about the lottery. Sue replied and also reported that in 2012 it was proposed that associations receive 100% of the revenue, making a healthy profit for local twinning. Proposed by Lilian and seconded by Beatrice. Passed unanimously.
The acceptance of the accounts was proposed by John Bawden (Newquay); seconded by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth). Passed unanimously.
7 Election of Officers

Sue Lumley handed over to the Secretary, but all nominations for Chair were for Sue Lumley and she was voted back again unopposed. Proposed by Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven-Sithney) and seconded by Neil Plummer (St Stythians). All voted in unanimously. Sue retook the chair.
The following nominations were made for the Officers:-

Vice Chairman
Beatrice Kerno: 
Proposed by Sue Howard (Porthleven),

Seconded by Neil Plummer (Porthleven)
Secretary

Richard Lumley: 
Proposed by Sue Howard (St Stythians),

Seconded by Beatrice Kerno (St Stythians)
Treasurer

Fred Smee: 
Proposed by Neil Plummer (St Stythians),

Seconded by Sue Howard (Porthleven)
All voted in unanimously.

8 Election of Posts of Responsibility were as follows:-

Publicity Officer
Ebby Anstey:

Proposed by Sue Howard (St Stythians),

Seconded by Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven)

Webmaster

Richard Lumley:

Proposed by Beatrice Kerno (St Stythians),

Seconded by Neil Plummer (St Stythians)
Both voted in unanimously.

9 The Edwin and Ernestine Jones Memorial Bursary

Sue briefly outlined what the bursary covered: the opportunity to support a young person in the community to travel to their twin town to a maximum cost of £300. A number of people had benefited in previous years. There had been no take-up this year; perhaps it was time to re-visit the arrangements. There would be no difficulty in approving two people in the coming year to make up for the “missing” year. Stephanie Yates suggested that, with the present economic climate, young people returning from university might benefit from enhancing their CV through a visit to a European country. There was a further suggestion to extend the age limit to 25, to be reviewed after one year. Proposed by Stephanie Yates (Saltash) and seconded by Ann Moody (Lostwithiel). Accepted unanimously.
10 County Boules Tournament

The tournament was now a fixed part of the TCC social calendar. Sue reiterated her thanks to Beatrice Kerno for arranging the tournament. The venue was very pleasant and associations were encouraged to participate next year. Ron Daniel reported that St Germans had recently built a new piste in Seaton next to a pub (and, soon, a to-be-built public toilet). If the new piste were to be used, Ron offered to be the local organiser. The offer was on the table if the TCC members were interested. This matter would be discussed in the January meeting. Rules and regulations of the game were available on the TCC website. The last Sunday in June seemed to bring in good numbers. It was provisionally decided to hold it on 24th June 2012. 
11 Dates of Future Committee Meetings

The question of quarterly meetings was raised. After full discussion it was proposed that there be three general meetings and one AGM per year. Proposed  by John Bawden (Newquay) and seconded by Sue Howard (St Stythians). Sue Lumley proposed the following dates for 2011-2012: February 5, June 10 and September 23.

12 Date of next AGM

It was proposed by Sue Howard (St Stythians) and seconded by Ann Smee (Lostwithiel) that the venue in Lostwithiel be maintained as it is central to the whole of Cornwall. Passed unanimously. The 2012 AGM would be held on November 18th 2012.
